SERRA CLUB OF DUPAGE COUNTY

Mass and Officers Meeting Saturday April 5, 2014 

Benedictine Abbey, Lisle, IL

MINUTES

Officers attending

Fr. Peter Jarosz, George Carr, Joanne Carr, Diane Fabrizius, Ed Graham, Jim Kornesczuk, Joe Langenderfer, Ken LeBeau, Thomas Maronta, John Matyasik, Maureen Toner, Sr. Audrey M. Rothweil.
Officers unable to attend

Dick Haymaker, Ron Beaumont (immediate past president)

Opening Prayer

The Opening Prayer was led by Ed Graham at 7:55 a.m. followed by prayer for those who are ill and recently deceased, including Dora Collins (aunt of John Matyasik).

Those who are ill

Geri Carey (wife of Peter), Jim Cormack, Nora Kornesczuk (mother of Jim), Joe Ladone, Mary Naughton (mother of Theresa Gilbert), Betty Rosenbaum, Hugh Toner, Nancy Toner (daughter-in-law of Hugh and Maureen), Fr. Herb Essig, Fr. Ernie Norbeck, Fr. Denny, Fr. Jim Nowak, Fr. Mark Jendersyk, Fr. John Guiney SMA, Fr. John Barrett, Alejandro Flores, Felipe DeJesus.

?? Maronta???.

Those recently faithfully departed

James Naughton (Theresa Gilbert’s father), Denny Ives.

Minutes

The Minutes of the March 1, 2014, meeting were moved, seconded and approved as given.
Treasurer’s Report

Thomas Maronta mentioned that we are coming to the end of the fiscal year and then reported the current status of the Club’s finances.

A question was raised concerning the financing of the seminarian cards and their distribution. George Carr reported that the cards are sent free of charge to all the Catholic schools of the diocese. There are currently 33 seminarians from the Joliet Diocese studying for the priesthood. 

Fr. Peter Jarosz offered some updates on some of the priests of the diocese.

Membership Report

Diane Fabrizius reported there is one new member from St. Petronille Parish in Glen Ellyn.
A question was presented regarding membership from the entire diocese. Having the base in Glen Ellyn seems to make people from the southern end of the diocese reluctant to come to evening membership meetings. Ed Graham and George Carr will discuss this with Fr. Burke Masters.
As an aside, it was reported that Jim Anderson is asking Bishop Conlon about becoming a married priest of Joliet Diocese. He is a former Episcopalian priest, but has been a Catholic for 20 years. 

Program Report

John Matyasik reported that a Fr. David will be the speaker for the April 21st membership meeting. Fr. Paul will be speaker for the October 2014 meeting, and Bishop Conlon has agreed to come for June 2015.

Fr. Peter Jarosz questioned whether he needed to be present when a priest-speaker could offer the Mass and homily as well as address the membership during the following meeting. A definition of roles seems to be needed. This topic will be put on the agenda for the May meeting.
Vocations Report

Jim Kornesczuk reminded the Serrans that today is Jeremiah Day for the diocese. He mentioned the mini course about vocations being held at St. Petronille’s parish: ½ hour meeting and ½ hour adoration.
In the past 8 years there no one has come to St. Petronille parish school to give a talk about vocations. There is also a lack of information being made available for the public school children in religious education there. It seems there is a program available for Catholic school children, but not for public school students.
Communication Report

Maureen Toner reported sending information to all the parishes of the diocese to be put into their parish bulletins. Some but not all parishes use this information. She asked that Serrans let her know if their local parishes are publishing the information.

In response to a question, she replied that Easter cards have never been sent to priests, seminarians, etc. The cost for this comes into question because there are at least 300 priests and seminarians in the diocese. The officers present voted unanimously that Easter cards be sent to seminarians only.
Old Business

Fresh Start vs. USAC

The question of paying dues to the International group is still undecided. Our Serra Club is waiting for a resolution of this question before sending dues. George Carr suggested sending a letter expressing our frustration with this question, and that we would like to be members of the International group, but not of the Council group. 

Initiatives to Support Priests and Religious
Bishop Conlon meets monthly with the younger priests as a means of encouragement. There are occasional meetings with older priests. There is a crisis line being set up for priests, seminarians and religious where they can ask for prayers, etc. Someone manning the phone will either speak with them directly or the caller can leave a message.

Deo Gratias Society -- ??

John Matyasik mentioned that the first five years following ordination are crucial for young priests. Joe Langenderfer and George Carr volunteered to work on a program that would involve Serrans in a support system of some sort.
New Business

Officer-Trustee slate for 2014-2015

John Matyasik offered his name to serve as president for the coming year.  Tom Maronta and Joe Langenderfer volunteered to be a committee to work on the slate.

72nd Serra International Convention

There is a need to consider a policy in regard to attending such conventions. This year the convention will be in Sacramento, California. The cost for travel, the meeting, etc., will be $1500.00. It was moved, seconded and approved that John Matyasik be sent from our Serra Club. He gratefully accepted the offer.
2014 SCDC Send-off

A letter will be sent to the parishes of the diocese about the send-off dinner in order to get commitments from them. It is important that they have this information in time to get considerations into their budgets. 
Next dinner meetings

Monday, April 21 and Monday May 19, 2014 at St. Petronille, Glen Ellyn, IL.  
Next Officers’ Meeting

Saturday, May 3, 2014 at the Abbey beginning with the 7:00 a.m. Mass

Future Officers Meeting Dates in 2014

June 7, July 12, September 6, October 4, November 1 and December 6

Closing
The meeting ended at 9:10 a.m. with the Closing Serran Prayer for Vocations.

Submitted by

Sr. Audrey Marie Rothweil, FCJM, Secretary
